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The UN-REDD Programme Secretariat, located in Geneva, Switzerland, works as a compact interagency team. It serves the Policy Board and liaises with countries, other REDD initiatives and other partner institutions. It provides oversight for the implementation of the programme, using the capacities and expertise of FAO, UNDP and UNEP as the participating agencies. It is coordinated by the participating UN Organizations Coordination Group
The Secretariat’s main roles can be summarised as follows:

1) Policy Board support
2) Partnerships and external relations
3) Quality assurance and oversight of national programmes
4) Quality assurance and oversight of the International Support Functions
5) Monitoring and knowledge management
Secretariat Arrangements

The Secretariat works under the UN Joint Programme modality. Each organization maintains fiduciary responsibility for funds allocated to them.

The Secretariat’s current location in Geneva, Switzerland, with UNEP as the hosting UN Organization is for the interim of two years; at the end of this period the location, leadership and hosting arrangements will be reviewed by the UN-REDD Coordination Group.
For the initial period, three senior level staff from the participating UN Organizations have been recruited to lead and manage the Secretariat, supported by other professional and support staff.  The three senior staff members are as follows:

Mr Yemi Katerere, Head of Secretariat. Yemi provides overall leadership and coordination of the UN-REDD Programme Technical Secretariat; he is concurrently the Executive Secretary to the Policy Board and the focal point for the Programme as a whole. 
Ms. Tiina Vahanen, Senior Officer, Global Programme Implementation,: Tiina provides leadership and direction on the implementation of the International Support Functions of the UN-REDD Programme. She reports to the Director, Environment, Climate Change and Bioenergy Division, FAO.

Mr Tim Clairs, Senior Officer, Country Programme Coordination.  Tim provides oversight and guidance of Country Support Functions of the UN-REDD Programme. He reports to the Director, Environment and Energy Group, UNDP.
The Secretariat will reach its full complement of support staff in the near future with the recruitment of, a communication officer (P3 Level); one JPO on Monitoring and reporting has been requested through Deputy ED’s office, UNDP have concluded interviews for an L2 administrative post and FAO have made an offer for an assistant on MRV 
The Secretariat Budget has been approved by the UN-REDD 2nd Policy Board on the 14-15/06/09. The approved amount is USD 2,888,415.
